MINUTES OF THE 8TH PPG MEETING HELD AT SUTTON ROAD    

                          SURGERY ON MARCH 16TH 2015 

Those in attendance :

Antoinette Dunn……..Patient

Bernadette Hipkiss…..Patient

Thomas Ledger………Patient

Munir Awan………….Patient

Sharma Sharif………..Practice Manager

Ron Ursell…………….Secretary

David Skellum………..Chairman
Dr Bhatti……………GP

Apologies Received.
Mrs Tamara Millard…..NHS
Mrs Angela Clarke…….Patient

Mrs Sarah Connell…….Patient
Chairing the meeting :

Mr David Skellum [Chairman]
The meeting convened at 1305

Minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated,

were taken as read, approved and signed. 
Matters Arising.
S.S [practice manager] provided the meeting with an update on the proposed “electronic prescription and appointment” programme.

She confirmed that training was an on going process with March 31st being the  proposed start date, beginning first with repeat prescriptions and followed by appointments. 

It was suggested that PPG members could be asked to pilot the programme. 
It would also be necessary to obtain patient permission by way of completing a registration form. These forms were now available.
 M.A on the subject of “Appointment cards” was concerned about any existing advertising contracts that might currently be in use.

S.S confirmed that no such contracts were in existence and he was free to pursue the initiative.

Dr Bhatti produced a “flyer” outlining the number of patients who had failed to attend clinical appointments. 
In total this amounted to 75 for the month of February alone.

R.U felt that whilst the facility was free at the point of delivery it would always be treated with a degree of complacency.
He suggested that some sought of financial penalty would be the only way of deterring the nonchalant attitude of those few who continue to abuse the system but accepted it is not something the CCG would condone so felt it would be more in keeping for the practice to continue with an education programme and discuss with patient at their next attendance. In addition to continue to post on the Notice Board to raise awareness
D.S asked Dr Bhatti if the bid for a waiting room monitor had been accepted as had felt this would be an ideal way of educating patients.

In response Dr Bhatti informed the meeting that the bid had not been successful but he was appealing to the appropriate body and was optimistic of a positive outcome.    
Survey

D.S provided the meeting with the results of the January / February patient survey.     
Once again the survey provided first hand endorsement of the continuing all round clinical excellence the practice provides its patients.

A general discussion emerged on the manner in which the questions are answered.
This was focused on the second choice patients have which describes how “likely” they are to recommend the practice to “Friends & Relatives” on selecting this option they invariably add a very favourable comment which would suggest the first option would have been more suitable making it difficult to provide an absolute mark.

RU suggested the PPG should carry out an “Exit Interview” similar to the one that was carried out some twelve months ago which would not be in the form of a survey but conducted in a much more informal manner by way of asking patients about their experience and how they felt the surgery could improve the service they provide as this element of the written survey is not being addressed. 
The group showed little appetite for what appeared to be yet another survey and suggested that it could perhaps be slotted in once a year.
It was left in abeyance for consideration later in the year.
Capital Expenditure

This would very much depend on the success of “bids” currently under review.

The aim is to install a waiting room monitor and install a dedicated “Sutton Road Surgery” Web site. 
Web Site Update

There had been little progress on this initiative and Dr Bhatti requested some assistance in investigating how the group can help move this forward.
R.U & D.S said they would do what they could to seek guidance from other sources and report back their findings.

PPG Conference

D.S gave the meeting a detailed account of the conference he and B.H attended earlier in the month.

He produced a newsletter and a number of other initiatives he felt would benefit the surgery. 

Following on from this discussion Dr Bhatti outlined some of the benefits the surgery had achieved as a result of the “ACE” programme he had been involved with.

Future Projects
It is likely the group will collectively agree a formula that would satisfy all concerned in order for a once a year “exit interview” to be conducted and  hopefully provide the surgery with a better understanding of the type of   improvements patients would like to see implemented. 

A waiting room monitor which would “stream” important information to waiting patients remains a possibility.  

Any Other Business

Dr Bhatti advised the meeting that additional opening times had been implemented for April 4th which was intended to ease the load on A&E over the Easter period.
S.S [practice manager] outlined a recent initiative with the introduction of an “Infectious Control” programme which is waiting on the CCG for inspection and approval.
R.U asked if future PPG members could be recruited who possess a degree of I.T skills which would help the group maintain future web site updates and other I.T based programmes which he felt could be more easily managed with a more adequate number of participants.

Date & Time of Next Meeting.  

The date of the next meeting was arranged for May 18th 2015 at the usual time of 13.00.

